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DECISIONS OF THE HENDON AREA ENVIRONMENT SUB-COMMITTEE 

 
14 MARCH 2011 

 
COMMITTEE: 

 
* Councillor Brian Schama (Chairman) 

* Councillor Joan Scannell (Vice-Chairman) 
 

Councillors 
 

 Maureen Braun * Geoff Johnson  
 Tom Davey  * Charlie O-Macauley 

* Julie Johnson    
    

*Denotes Member present 
$Denotes member absent on Council business 

 
 

1. MINUTES  
The chairman noted resolution 3 of the minutes of the meeting on 23 January 2012,  
he reminded the Sub-Committee Members to submit their views to officers particularly 
from Hendon Ward.   The chairman also highlighted resolution 4 of these minutes and 
noted that Sub-Committee members have not yet received a response and requested 
this to be provided.  

 
The minutes of the meeting held on 23 January 2011 were approved as a correct record. 

 
2. ABSENCE OF MEMBERS 

Apology of absence was received form Councillor Maureen Braun. 
 
3. DECLARATIONS OF MEMBERS’ PERSONAL AND PREJUDICIAL INTERESTS  

There were no interests declared. 
 
4. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME  

There were no public questions. 
 
5. MEMBERS’ ITEMS  
 There were none  
 
6. Road Traffic Personal Injury Accident Clusters – data analysis 

 
Following discussion and consideration of this reported the sub-Committee: 

RESOLVED  

(1) That the sub-Committee note the report.  

(2) That the sub-Committee instruct the Interim Director of Environment, Planning and 
Regeneration to review the following clusters/junctions for the benefit of 
pedestrian safety and other road users, to consider what further improvements 
can be made.     

 Cluster 2 - PARSON STREET J/W FINCHLEY LANE 



 Cluster 7 - WEST HENDON BROADWAY J/W PARK ROAD 
 Cluster 9 - EDGWARE ROAD J/W COLINDALE AVENUE 
 Cluster 10 - EDGWARE ROAD HIGH STREET J/W STATION ROAD 

 
This review is to be reported to the Hendon Area Environment Committee in 
September or the nearest available meeting to September.  

 
7.  MATTERS REFERRED FROM HENDON RESIDENTS FORUM  

 
The Sub-Committee received the below items, which had been referred to the Sub-
Committee by the Chairman of the Hendon Residents Forum. 

Issue  Details 
There is a need for a pelican 
pedestrian crossing on 
Aerodrome Road to benefit 
residents of Beaufort Park.  Can 
the Council please install one? 

That a pelican crossing is needed in order for 
pedestrians to cross the road safely.  It was 
also noted that the area will see a population 
increase which supports the notion of a pelican 
crossing.  

 

Following discussion and consideration of this issue the Sub-Committee: 

RESOLVED  

(1) That the Sub-Committee instruct the Interim Director of Environment, Planning 
and Regeneration to take appropriate action (within their powers).   

(2) That the Sub-Committee request that Ward Members be consulted during the 
process. 

(3) That the Sub-Committee request that the work(s) be prioritised    
 
Issue  Details 
Street Cleaning  
 
Why do Barnet Council charge 
high rate for special collection 
for large items in comparison to 
other London Boroughs?  

Residents were concerned of the cost for 
collection of larger items.   Due to this cost 
residents considered that it encourages fly 
tipping.  

 

Following discussion and consideration of this issue the sub-Committee: 

RESOLVED  

(1) That the Sub-Committee formally referred the matter to the Cabinet Member for 
Environment whilst noting that the removal of the free skip service has 
encouraged fly tipping.  

(2) The Sub-Committee therefore request for this to be reviewed and considered.   

 
8. ANY OTHER ITEMS THAT THE CHAIRMAN DECIDES ARE URGENT  
 
  None 
 

The meeting ended at 9.15pm. 


